
METH TASK FORCE MEETING NOTES 

May 12, 2009 

 

Present:  L. Burgess, C. Dillion, S. Kibler, S. Lindsey, L. Morris, L. Pallun, K. Skaarer, 

D. Walker, J. Weaver, S. White 

   

 Presentation for the WHS Freshmen was well received and with positive 

feedback. 

 Presentation for the 2
nd

 and 3
rd

 Graders was also well received by the teachers and 

students.  Recommendation to have the presentation held in the auditorium, rather 

than the cafeteria, and earlier in the school year so as to help facilitate improved 

attentiveness by the students. 

 Presentations scheduled at the AZ EMS Odyssey Conference in Mesa, AZ on 

May 29
th

 and Faith Bible Church on June 20
th

. 

 No new treatment options to discuss.  SEABHS has hired a new Program Co-

Ordinator which will help bring new services to our area.  L. Morris offers her 

contact number of 520-417-9430 if concerns arise. 

 L. Burgess was able to acquire donations for prizes for the poster contest from 

Cochise Credit Union, Southwest Eye, Willcox Family Dental, and Rex Allen 

Theater. 

 Balance sheet is unchanged and with projected costs, the balance is approximately 

$800.  D. Walker will seek grant revenue ($1200) for the Sports Team Signs.   

 D. Walker reports the outfield signs are hung in the outfield for Softball and 

Baseball.  The logo is not on them as J. Sober’s printer is broken and there is a 

typo as well.  J. Sober will correct both before receiving payment. 

 Letter of Appreciation is signed for D. Miller’s class. 

 Order of 500 MTF bracelets have been received and they are being used at the 

presentations and being distributed. 

 Approximately 60 posters are submitted for the poster contest.  Agreed on a 1
st
 

and 2
nd

 place for 13 – 18 y/o and a 1
st
 and 2

nd
 place for 12 y/o and under.  Ten 

children received honorable mention and a movie ticket.  D. Walker to send out 

letter and movie ticket to those recipients.  Presentation to the winners will take 

place on May 14
th

. 

 S. White provides WASA report.  She continues to work with NCHS for the 

Dump the Drug Day and is seeking a grant to help with the costs.  WASA 

continues to remain busy. 

 L. Pallun reports the Food Bank continues to do well and continues with their 

community service. 

 Next meeting will be June 11
th

 at 12 noon. 


